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1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT

1.1 This report provides the Committee with an update on the work and 
progress with regard to the Wales Pension Partnership (WPP) and Joint 
Governance Committee (JGC).  

2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1 It is recommended that the Committee:

2.1.1 Note the update. 

2.1.2 Consider and, if appropriate, approve the WPP Business Plan 2021-
2024.

3.0 BACKGROUND

3.1 As the Committee is aware the UK Government’s requirement for all 
pension funds to pool their investments has been progressing in Wales 
through the WPP. 

3.2 The Partnership governance arrangements include a JGC which meets 
around 4 times a year.  Each pension fund in Wales is represented on the 
Committee by their Chair (or Vice Chair).  

3.3 The last meeting of the JGC was held on the 24th March 2021.  The agenda 
can be accessed here, which was shared with all Committee (and board) 
members before the meeting.  

AGENDA ITEM NO. 6

WALES PENSION 
PARTNERSHIP - UPDATE

http://democracy.carmarthenshire.gov.wales/ieListMeetings.aspx?CommitteeId=234


2

3.4 At the March 2021 meeting, the Host update included: 

Work continuing to develop in a number of key areas:
 WPP Sub funds – Work continues with the next tranches of sub-funds 

covering emerging market equities and private markets.   
 Finalising reporting requirements with Robeco, the WPP voting and 

Engagement Service Provider. 
 Officer Working Group sub-groups:

o Private Markets sub-group.
o Responsible Investment sub-group.
o Risk Register sub-group.

Next Steps / Priorities:
 Continuing the work of the private markets sub-group.
 Completion of the 2020/21 year-end closure of accounts.
 Prepare the 2020/21 Annual Update and Annual Return.  

Other Key areas:
 Virtual training sessions continue.
 The website continues to be updated with approved policies, press 

releases and details of sub-fund launches.

3.5 It is recommended that the Committee review and approve the WPP 
Business Plan 2021-2024 (Appendix 1).

3.6 The next steps and optimal fund structure for the WPP private markets 
sub-fund are now being finalised. 

3.7 The next JGC meeting is scheduled to take place on 28th July 2021.

4.0 CONCLUSION

4.1 This report provides the Committee with an update on the work of the 
Wales Pension Partnership and the Joint Governance Committee.  
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